Superintendent Leonard Whalen: Board Report for November 25, 2024
Items of involvement (not all-inclusive) since our October 25 Board Meeting:

The month of November has been a very busy one. Here are some key points of interest over the last month:
- Our request to move the safe room to the corner of Eli and Hickory was just approved on 11/21. We will be moving quickly to proceed on this project.
- Our academic focus in both buildings continues. Our students and staff are working hard. 
- Our girls and boys cross country teams both qualified for the state CC meet and they represented us well. The girls team finished 9th while our boys team made the podium and finished 3rd. Easton Bourland finished 9th in the state on the boys side. We are super proud of Coaches Rhonda and Wayne Simpson and their teams!
- We held our Thanksgiving lunch on November 13th. Things went well but I would recommend that this be the last year we do this open to the public. We would continue the meal for students and staff. The meal has gotten to the point that we simply do not have enough time and space to accommodate all the outside visitors. This event adds a tremendous work load to our staff. The complaints we receive, regardless of how we structure it, always adds stress for everyone involved, even though we’re doing the best we can. The most difficult part, in addition to this, is students get upset and feel left out when they don’t have a parent there and their friends have mom and/or dad eating with them. 
- Overall, things are going well in our schools. 

A sampling of superintendent activities over the last several weeks:

Wed. Oct. 30th:	- Attended West Hopkins Industries meeting
Thur. Oct. 31st:	- Handed out candy in the square with the DS Rotary
Wed. Nov. 6th:		- Attended GRREC Supt meeting in Bowling Green
[bookmark: _GoBack]Mon. Nov. 11th:	- Attended our Veterans Day Ceremony – it was awesome! 
Tue. Nov. 12th:	- Attended the Commissioner/Supt. Advisory Council Meeting in Frankfort
Wed. Nov. 13th:	- Attended West Hopkins Industries meeting
			- Attended MCC Advisory Board luncheon in Madisonville
Thur. Nov. 14th:	- Attended in the Commissioner of Education monthly webcast 
			- Conducted Principal Leadership Group meeting
Wed. Nov. 20th:	- Attended WKEC Supt meeting in Eddyville
			- Attended meeting with DS Mayor Jenny Sewell & KY State Parks Director Russ Meyer
Thur. Nov. 21st:		- Attended DSEF meeting
Fri. Nov. 22nd:		- Conducted Principal Leadership Group meeting


On the radar for the coming month: 
	- Continue to be visible and available in our schools and our community
	- Attend regular DS Rotary Meetings
	- Attend both WKEC and GRREC scheduled meetings 
	- Continue on tornado safe room project
	
